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Amazingly Amazing!  

December is right around 

the corner which means our 

Annual Holiday Party. Weôre 

returning to the Snyder 

Center in Kingstowne. And 

Cindy and Larry Black will 

be entertaining us with the 

DJ skills (and their dancing 

skills, too!). There is no 

Admission Charge, but it is 

a Pot Luck dinner. So, sign 

up to bring your favorite 

appetizer, salad or dessert. 

NVSC provides the turkeys, 

hams and rolls. Itôs also 

BYOB. 

One final thought. Please 

read the Newcomer Stories 

on Page 10. The first is 

pretty sour, and we all need 

to remember how we felt 

when we first started 

coming to NVSC events. We 

only get one chance to 

make a first impression, so 

é well, you understand! 

October is always a fun 

month for NVSC! The Party 

at the Hunt was excellent. 

Even Mother  Nature 

cooperated (a little)! Some 

went cruising with the SOS 

crowd. Wednesdays just 

keep getting better. Our 

c o m p e t i t i v e  d a n c e r s 

continue to excel, especially 

Jim and Dale Hern ï who 

ógraduateô to the Pro 

Division by winning their 

3rd Novice contest last 

week in Hamlet, NC (the 

home of Sam & Lisa West).  

And we were introduced to 

those interested in serving 

as a Director or Officer of 

The Club. Check them out 

in this monthôs Shag Rag. A 

great mix of veterans and 

future leaders. Many thanks 

to the Nominations and 

Elections Committee for 

thei r  hard work o f 

contacting just about 

everyone. 2014 is going to 

be a really good year!  

So, now we come to 

November. Election season. 

Wednesday, November 13th 

is the BIG DAY! Come to 

The Elkôs to support your 

favorite candidates. And, if 

you canôt make it, please 

mail in your Absentee Ballot 

early. The Ballots are here 

in the Shag Rag.  

By the time you read this, 

we will have had our 15th 

Annual Shag -a-Thon. The 

Rick Strickland Band 

returned and really put on a 

Great Show! And how about 

Lesa Hudson! She was 

Amazingly Amazing, wasnôt 

she! And the Carolina Beach 

Music Awards show is 

November 7 -10. Do you 

think Rick and Lesa will win 

multiple CAMMYôs? I do!! 

Folks, we have raised over 

$250,000 for Capital Caring. 

Iôd say that WE are 

Presidentôs Corner by Dave Bushey  

November 2013  

Volume XIX, No. 11  

Shag Rag  
 

Special points 
of interest:  

¶ How to Treat People   

(p. 4)  

¶ Recipe (p. 5)  

¶ Humor (p. 5)  

¶ Bios of the NVSC BOD 

Candidates (p. 6 -8)  

¶ Absentee Ballot (p. 9)  

¶ Newcomer Stories      

(p. 10)  

Inside this 
issue:  

When and Where to 

Dance  

2, 

10  

Lessons and DJs  2 

Top Hits (CBMA 

Nominations)  

3 

Birthdays  4 

New Members  3 

News and 

Announcements  

3 

Contact Information  13  

A Proud  

Member of:  

Dedicated to the Preservation of the Carolina Shag and Beach Music 

 Through the National 

FastDance Association, 

our club dance 

activities are licensed 

by:  

Halloween Eve 
at the Elks  

é and the winners are: Gene & Caroline Procopio as ñWar of the Roses,ò Bev Larson as a 

cowgirl, and Jim Scanlon as a ballerina. Gene & Caroline Procopio  also had the most 

uniquely carved and decorated pumpkin.  



Every Wednesday, 6:30 ï 

10:30 p.m. at the Elks 

Lodge , 8421 Arlington Blvd., 

Fairfax, VA (on Route 50 near 

Prosperity Avenue).  Cover 

charge: Non -members $5.00, 

members $4.00 ; free lessons 

start at  7:30 p.m., no 

partners needed.  Buffet 

dinner 6:45 ï 8:00p.m., or 

order from the Elks  menu.  

November 3d, NVSCôs SHAG-A-THON, with live music (The Rick Strickland Band), light snacks and a cash 

bar, 1:00 p.m. ï 5:00 p.m. at the Elks Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd., Fairfax, VA (on Route 50 near 

Prosperity Avenue).  This is an event for the charity we sponsor: Capital Caring (hospice).  Cover charge: 

Minimum $10 pledge or $10 at the door.  

 

November 3rd and 17th 

at JW & Friends ,  

6531 Backlick Road, 

Springfield, VA,  

5:00 ï 8:00 p.m.;  

no cover charge.  

 

 

Every Thursday at Shannonôs Bar & Grille (Fredericksburg); Battlefield Boogie Club 

(battlefieldboogieclub.com).  

 

See more places to dance with other ACSC Virginia Shag Clubs, 
listed on page 10.  

When 
and 

Where 
to Shag  

October Dance Lessons at the Elks on Wednesdays  

Beginner lessons are FREE to non -members,  

but membership is required for the Intermediate class.  

Lessons begin at 7:30 p.m.     Social dancing from before and after lessons to 10:30 p.m.  

Please remember to ask Red Dot beginner dancers to dance.  

It takes lots of practice to become a better dancer!  

Beginner Level Shag Steps  Intermediate Level Shag Steps  

11/6 ï Basic and Female Turn  11/6 ï Crossover Basic (from Male & Female Turns)  

11/13 ï Basic and Start  11/13 ï Behind Sailor and Side Pass  

11/20 ï Basic and Male Turn  11/20 ï Applejack  

11/27 ï NO DANCING  
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DJ Schedule  

11/6 ð Eddie OôReilly 

11/13 ðCraig Jennings  

11/20 ðDennis Gehley  

11/27 ð Thanksgiving 
Holiday  
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Where do I Get a Copy of 

the Shag Rag?  Go to the 

NVSC website, 

www.nvshag.org , click on 

Newsletters tab, click on the 

month you want. Itôs in PDF 

format. Or, for a yearly fee of 

$8, you may have it mailed to 

your home. Also, copies will 

be available at the Fairfax 

Elks on Wednesdays.   

Hello Shaggers Emails  Are 

you getting the Hello Shagger 

e-mails? If not, you visit our 

website at www.nvshag.org . 

On the left side, click on the 

blue box that says "Hello 

Shagger e -mail list" and give 

us your e -mail address!  

Keep Your Membership 

Information Current   Have 

you moved, changed phone 

numbers or email? Contact 

Bonnie Arms at 

bjrwa@verizon.net or Dave 

Bushey at 

dbushey99@gmail.com.  

News and Announcements  

Shag Rag   The deadline for Shag Rag input is the 25 th  of every month. Please send content 

(including humor and recipes!) to Jim Scanlon at jamesscanlon@me.com.  

Welcome to 

our New 

Members  

Linda Byrd  

Linda Maslar  

Warren Maslar  

Ruth McDonald  

Mark Mohr  

Dianne Portz  

http://www.nvshag.org
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October 
Birthdays  

Nancy Guilliams  01  

Karen Saddoris  02  

Lorraine Busey  03  

Mark Hendrickson  05  

Kathy Norris  05  

Edward O'Reilly  05  

Terrie Collins  06  

Angie Bushey  07  

Valerie Swiger  08  

Patrice Vincent  08  

Roy Camp  10  

Robbi Mann  11  

Gary Mozingo  11  

Janet Egan  12  

Chuck Duymich  13  

Jerry Rodgers  13  

Thomas H. Brett  16  

Dennis Gehley  16  

Rhonda Dumont  18  

Eddy Farmer  21  

Randy Langston  21  

Ellen Testa  21  

Dale Rinker  22  

Edward Hamer  23  

Bill Harrison  24  

Jeri Lutter  24  

Susan Matthews  24  

Paul Powell  27  

Barbara Wallen  28  

Kevin Byrnes  30  

  

  

  

giant console color TV was 

delivered to his home.  A 

special note was attached.  

It read: "Thank you so much 

for assisting me on the highway 

the other night.  The rain 

drenched not only my clothes, 

but also my spirits.  Then you 

came along.  Because of you, I 

was able to make it to my 

dying husband's' bedside just 

before he passed away.  God 

bless you for helping me and 

unselfishly serving others."  

Sincerely,  

Mrs. Nat King Cole.  

 

3.  Always remember those 

who serve  

In the days when an ice cream 

sundae cost much less, a 10 -

year -old boy entered a hotel 

coffee shop and sat at a table.  

A waitress put a glass of water 

in front of him.  

"How much is an ice cream 

sundae?" he asked.  

"Fifty cents," replied the 

waitress.  

The little boy pulled his hand 

out of his pocket and studied 

the coins in it.  

"Well, how much is a plain dish 

of ice cream?" he inquired.  

By now more people were 

waiting for a table and the 

w a i t r e s s  w a s  g r o w i n g 

impatient.  

"Thi r ty - f i ve  cents , "  she 

brusquely replied.  

The little boy again counted his 

coins.  

"I'll have the plain ice cream," 

he said.  

The waitress brought the ice 

cream, put the bill on the table 

and walked away.  The boy 

finished the ice cream, paid the 

cashier and left.  When the 

1.  Cleaning Lady  

During my second month of 

college, our professor gave us a 

pop quiz.  I was a conscientious 

student and had breezed 

through the questions until I 

read the last one: "What is the 

first name of the woman who 

cleans the school?"  

Surely this was some kind of 

joke.  I had seen the cleaning 

woman several times.  She was 

tall, dark -haired and in her 

50's, but how would I know her 

name?  

I handed in my paper, leaving 

the last question blank.  Just 

before class ended, one student 

asked if the last question would 

count toward our quiz grade.  

" A b s o l u t e l y , "  s a i d  t h e 

professor.  "In your careers, 

you will meet many people.  All 

are significant.  They deserve 

your attention and care, even if 

all you do is smile and say 

"hello."  

I've never forgotten that 

lesson.  I also learned her 

name was Dorothy.  

 

2.  Pickup in the Rain  

One night, at 11:30 p.m., an 

older African American woman 

was standing on the side of an 

Alabama highway trying to 

endure a lashing rain storm.  

Her car had broken down and 

she desperately needed a ride.  

Soaking wet, she decided to 

flag down the next car.  A 

young white man stopped to 

help her, generally unheard of 

in those conflict - filled 1960's.  

The man took her to safety, 

helped her get assistance and 

put her into a taxicab.  She 

seemed to be in a big hurry, 

but wrote down his address and 

thanked him.  Seven days went 

by and a knock came on the 

man's door.  To his surprise, a 

waitress came back, she began 

to cry as she wiped down the 

table.  There, placed neatly 

beside the empty dish, were 

two nickels and five pennies.  

You see, he couldn't have the 

sundae, because he had to have 

enough left to leave her a tip.  

 

4.   Giving When it Counts  

Many years ago, when I worked 

as a volunteer at a hospital, I 

got to know a little girl named 

Liz who was suffering from a 

rare & serious disease.  Her 

only chance of recovery 

appeared to be a blood 

transfusion from her 5 -year old 

brother, who had miraculously 

survived the same disease and 

had developed the antibodies 

needed to combat the illness.  

The doctor explained the 

situation to her little brother, 

and asked the little boy if he 

would be willing to give his 

blood to his sister.  

I saw him hesitate for only a 

moment before taking a deep 

breath and saying, "Yes I'll do it 

if it will save her."  As the 

transfusion progressed, he lay 

in bed next to his sister and 

smiled, as we all did, seeing the 

color returning to her cheek.  

Then his face grew pale and his 

smile faded.  He looked up at 

the doctor and asked with a 

trembling voice, "Will I start to 

die right away."  

Being young, the little boy had 

misunderstood the doctor; he 

thought he was going to have 

to give his sister all of his blood 

in order to save her.  

Most importantly .  Live with 

no regrets.  Treat people the 

way you want to be treated.  

Work like you don't need the 

money.  Love like you've never 

been hurt.  Dance like you do 

when nobody's watching.  

Four Lessons About the Way We Treat People  
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unloved and unlovable, an 

entire laundry list of unmet 

needs she had endured.  

Finally, after allowing this for 

a sufficient length of time, the 

therapist got up, walked 

around the desk and after 

asking the wife to stand, he 

embraced and kissed her long 

and passionately as her 

husband watched ð with a 

raised eyebrow. ΟThe woman 

After 35 years of marriage, a 

husband and wife went to a 

marriage counselor.   

When asked what the 

problem was, the wife went 

into a tirade listing every 

problem they had ever had in 

the years they had been 

married. ΟOn and on and on: 

neglect, lack of intimacy, 

emptiness, loneliness, feeling 

shut up and quietly sat down 

as though in a daze. ΟThe 

therapist turned to the 

husband and said, "This is 

what your wife needs at least 

3 times a week. Can you do 

this?" Ο"Well, I can drop her 

off here on Mondays and 

Wednesdays , but on Fridays, I 

go fishing."  

Humor  

RECIPE  (From Jim Scanlon)  

Boil 2 quarts water in saucepan.  Dip tomatoes in, one at a time until the skin comes loose; then 

peel them, cut out the core and scoop out the seeds and pulp with a melon -baller.  Refrigerate 

the tomato shells.  Fry or broil bacon until crisp.  Drain and crumble into bits .  In a mixing bowl, 

blend together all the ingredients except the anchovies.  Fill the tomato shells with the filling.  

There should be enough to fill the tomatoes so it protrudes above the tops.  Garnish each tomato 

with a piece of anchovy on top and serve.  

AVOCADO STUFFED TOMATOES  

6 medium tomatoes (ripe but not firm)  

3 slices bacon  

2 ripe Hass avocados (dark alligator skin 
type), peeled and pitted  

2 tablespoons lemon juice  

1/4 cup finely chopped onion  

3 tablespoons olive oil  

1/4 cup finely chopped green pepper  

1 clove garlic, pressed  

1/4 teaspoon salt  

1/8 teaspoon pepper  

3 anchovy filets, cut in half to make 6 pieces, or 
use 6 filets and curl them.  

Advertise Your 

Business in the  

Shag Rag!  

 

CONTACT  

Dave Bushey at 

dbushey99@gmail.

com  

for details.  

 

ñA mix of 

admiration and 

pity is one of the 

surest recipes for 

affection.ò 

Arthur Helps  

ñA day without 

sunshine is like, 

you know, night.ò 

Steve Martin  

ñWhen you're in 

jail, a good friend 

will be trying to 

bail you out. A best 

friend will be in 

the cell next to you 

saying, 'Damn, 

that was fun'.ò 

Groucho Marx  
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NVSC Board of Directors Elections  

Elections for the NVSC Board of Directors will be held at the Elks Club Wednesday dance on November 13, 

2013.  Members who have agreed to serve follow:  

Dave Bushey ð Nominee for President  

Well, Iôm not quite sure what happened!!  I thought two years was going to be plenty, but 

you folks have decided that threeôs a charm.  So, I am a candidate for President of The 

Northern Virginia Shag Club.  Again.  

Itôs been a spectacular year, hasnôt it?  Wednesdays at The Elkôs have become "The Place 

to be."  Weôve partied hard at The Hunt.  What a Classic (thanks, Angie!).  Charlie & Jackie 

wowed us again.  

How do we top 2013?  Well, letôs continue our trends ï more parties; more members.  Iôll 

be calling on many of you during the next year to help in the preparations for the biggest 

party of all ï the 2015 ACSC Summer Workshop.  There will be some 400 -500 people 

coming to Northern Virginia!  The Presidents of the 100 shag clubs will be coming along 

with the entire ACSC leadership.  As you can imagine, it will take a lot of planning.  But, 

weôre experienced partiers, so I donôt see any problems.  After all, itôs just a Classic on 

steroids!  

I hope everyone takes time to review the 2014 Board candidates.  We have a wonderfully 

talented group of people, and I look forward to working with them!  

Ed Hamer ð Nominee for Vice President  

Hello all, I am running for the position of Vice -President.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my 

first year on the board as an at - large member, it has been a learning experience to be 

sure. Just attending our first and second SOS was eye opening.  I know that it takes a 

dedicated, energized, and focused board to carry on the mission of the NVSC.  I am very 

excited about the dynamic that I have witnessed in my three years as a member, and look 

forward to supporting this movement as we move forward.  Please keep me in mind when 

you cast your vote.  

Bonnie Arms ð Nominee for Secretary  

I respectfully request your vote for the 2014 Board of Directors position of Secretary, 

Northern Virginia Shag Club (NVSC).  I have been dancing various dances for many 

decades and I must say that Shag is my most favorite dance of all.  I enjoy the 

positiveness NVSC projects and the friendship that is evident whenever we are together for 

any type of function.  I especially enjoy sharing my love and knowledge of the dance as 

well as information about NVSC with unwitting folks.  

This year I have been the NVSC Membership Chair Person.  I have enjoyed this 

responsibility as it has made me step outside of my comfort zone plus I have the added 

benefit of welcoming new folks into our club.  Also this year I handled the vendors at our 

20 th  Anniversary Capital Classic and did whatever else was asked of me.  I served on the 

NVSC Nominating Committee in 2012 as well as this year.  I have been a member of NVSC 

since 1998 with a 5 ½ yr. break when I lived overseas.  I have worked for the Federal 

Dave Bushey  
 

Ed Hamer  
 

Bonnie Arms  
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Government for 26 yrs. (minus this last furlough.)  I was Secretary of my sorority in 

college.  

Mark Hendrickson ð Nominee for Treasurer  

I have been a member of NVSC for seven years, including the last two as an at -

large member of the board of directors, with liaison responsibility over the audit 

committee and helping update the NVSC by - laws.  Prior to this, I have served on 

the boards of several civic and social organizations in numerous positions, including 

president, and as the treasurer of a ski club with a six - figure budget.  

During the day, I am a financial and program analyst for a government contractor 

dealing with national airspace system issues.  I also maintain three professional 

certifications and a CPA license.  

My goals for next year include working with the board to prepares NVSC to host the 

2015 ACSC Summer event, and continue to manage the financial affairs of NVSC.  

Pamela Alfano ð Nominee for Director - at - Large  

Since joining the Northern Virginia Shag Club in 1996, I have served on the Board 

as President in 2002 and 2003, Vice President in 2001, Secretary in 1999, and 

Director at Large in 2000, 2007, 2008 and 2009.  I Chaired the Search Committee, 

Fundraising Committee, and Decorations Committee.  I co -chaired the 2008 Capital 

Shag Classic and  Shag -A-Thon in 2009 and 2011.  I have been an active member 

of the Dance Committee for approximately 12 years and was a part of the Dance 

Subcommittee to assist in revising the dance instruction program.  NVSC is a great 

club and an important part of my life.  I am running for Director -At -Large so that I 

can ensure that the Club continues to grow and thrive.  

Kenneth Morford ð Nominee for Director - at -
Large  

My name is Ken Morford and I am running for a member -at - large position.  During 

my 2 years of membership, I have made many friends and have thoroughly enjoyed 

the numerous club sponsored activities.  The club not only provides us a place to 

dance, but it also supports local community groups and organizations.  I find this an 

admirable mission and would like to support this cause as an at - large board 

member.  Outside of dancing, I am project manager in a large transit organization; 

I also enjoy wine and food.  I have served on the board of several civic and 

professional organizations and believe my experience will be useful in supporting of 

the clubôs mission.  I hope that you will consider me when you cast your vote.  

Sharon Geyer ð Nominee for Director - at - Large  

Hi NVSC! I'm Sharon Geyer and love being part of this club. I appreciate the 

ambitious instruction program the club offers week after week. I look forward to 

joining the wonderful community of friendly dancers every event. I encourage 

everyone I meet to share the joy of the music, the fun of the dance and the rewards 

of making good friends. I have benefited so much from the experience and would 

like to contribute to enhancing and expanding the club in 2014.  

Mark Hendrickson  
 

Pamela Alfano  
 

Kenneth Morford  

Sharon Geyer  
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Jason Potter  
 

Adele Robey  
 

Jason Potter ð Nominee for Director - at - Large  

My wife Jeanne and I joined the Club in June 2009.   We have met many wonderful people, 

and made a lot of good friends.   I thoroughly enjoyed helping out in many areas of the 

Club ï from picnics, to   Christmas parties, to the Charlie and Jackie dances, the pig roast, 

the Classics, the Shag -a-Thon, the election committee, as well as designing and producing 

various event flyers.    I retired after 22 years in the United States Army, and presently I 

am a senior data analyst for a government contractor dealing with homeland security 

issues.  I feel that I can bring a lot of energy and experience to the Board, and I would like 

to do my part in helping with the continued growth and continuity of the Club through 

friendliness, intuitive listening to its members, and providing assistance wherever it is 

needed.  

Adele Robey ð Nominee for Director - at - Large  

It's thanks to Joan McKinney that I was introduced to NVSC in 2010. After years of 

watching shag dancers from afar during years of vacationing in Cherry Grove Beach, I 

couldn't believe I was finally learning the secret handshake.  But I couldn't have predicted 

that I would also be so privileged to meet such a terrific group of people who welcomed 

me without hesitation into the shag family.  It's been a pleasure to spend time with such a 

variety of interesting and accomplished folks.  My own complicated life includes having 

recently opened a new theater in Anacostia, running a one -employee (me) graphic design 

business, and helping care for my 6 -year -old granddaughter.  I've served on the boards of 

and helped run a few arts -oriented non -profits so am familiar with the fundraising and 

event planning that sustains these organizations.  Thus, I'm happy to volunteer whatever 

talents I can bring to the NVSC board and to the organization at large.  

Sue Young ð Nominee for Director - at - Large  

I have enjoyed every moment of my three -year tenure as Vice President of the NVSC and 

would like to continue to be an active supporter of this club and dance.   

I am running for the position of Director at Large because I love my NVSC family and it 

gives me great joy to represent such a wonderful organization. My previous experience on 

the Board and the leadership roles Iôve held will enable me to approach any new task with 

a well - rounded prospective.   

I would appreciate your vote for the Board of Directors!  

Fran Mong ð Nominee for Director - at - Large  

Hi, Iôm Fran Mong and Iôm running for an at-large position on the 2014 NVSC Board of 

Directors.  I have been a club member since 2005 serving on the Board in a number of 

positions over the past 8 years and participating in the NVSC dance program for 6 years.  I 

love everything about shag ð the dance, the music, the camaraderie with other shaggers,  

the many great friends I have made, and, did I mention ð the dance!   I hope you will 

consider me when you cast your vote.  

Sue Young  
 

Fran Mong  
 


